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HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

 This week we have hosted a range of addi'onal ac'vi'es for students 

across year groups, as well as some trips in the local area. Our Leadership 

Assemblies, thanks to our Head of Humani'es Faculty, Mr Sterlini, have 

focused on the impact of climate change culmina'ng in a curriculum drop-

down day on Friday. 

 

On Monday, our Year 7 and 8 students took part in MyBnk, a charity 

organisa'on with which we have had a long associa'on. The aim is to help 

our students equip themselves with the necessary financial knowledge and 

skills they need, both now and when they become independent young 

adults. The team who come to work with our students are always energe'c, 

enthusias'c and make what can be complex concepts and ideas interes'ng, 

empowering our students to be responsible and see the importance of 

financially related skills-in a fun way. My thanks to Ms Philippou for 

organising the event with MyBnk and for con'nuing our strong partnership 

with this charity. Our visitors were also keen to tell me at the end of the day 

how impressed they were about the knowledge and confidence of our 

students. 

 

On Monday aAernoon, a group of Year 9 students were invited to a 

pres'gous tennis session with Judy Murray, tennis coach and mother of two 

well-known players, Andy and Jamie Murray, as part of the campaign ‘She 

Rallies’.  Ms Warren, Year 9 SPL has reported on the event in this edi'on – 

SCHOOL  

CALENDAR 

 

School 

Calendar  Dates 

2019-2020 

 

Autumn Term 

2019 Ends 

Friday 20 

December 2019 

 

  

Tuesday 1 

October  

Year 7 Parent/

Carer 

Informa'on 

Evening 6-7pm 

  

Tuesday 8 

October  

Year 11 Parent/

Carer 

Informa'on 

Evening 6-7pm 

  

Thursday 10 

October      

Early school 

closure at 

2.30pm for 

Open Evening 

  

Friday 11 

October  

Staff Training 

Day  - school 

closed to 

students 

 

 

  

 



2 

 

Judy also commented on her twi,er feed:   

h,ps://twi,er.com/JudyMurray/status/1177120389958381569 

 

Tuesday took a theatrical turn, with the one-man performer, Anthony Glenn, visi'ng the 

school to perform ‘Shaking Up Shakespeare’ for our Year 11 students. Aimed to make 

Shakespeare more accessible for young adults, Anthony performs a range of Shakespeare’s 

plays on his own, with only the assistance of some students to hold up various props. Our 

students are always impressed and enjoy the produc'on which supports their GCSE 

English Literature studies, and this year was no excep'on as his performance was 

enthusias'cally received by our students. 

 

On Wednesday, the group of students who will be going to Zanzibar next year hosted 

another fundraiser for KS3 students in school. They students spent their lunch'me dancing 

in the decorated sports hall to music which was enjoyed by all those who a,ended. The 

next event the Zanzibar team are hos'ng to fundraise the £43,000 target for the trip takes 

place next Friday – a curry, quiz and auc'on night hosted by the students and Stella Creasy 

MP. There are only 5 'ckets remaining for this event! If you would like a 'cket, please 

email Ms Philippou with guest names and dietary requirements. Tickets cost £15. Parents 

of Year 10/11 students can pay for 'ckets via sQuid. For parents of students in other year 

groups, please contact Ms Philippou who will set up an account on sQuid for 'cket 

payment.  

 

Year 10 GCSE Art students finished their week with a trip to Vestry House on Thursday and 

Friday. The aim of the trip was for students to gather informa'on and personal insights 

from the objects displayed at the museum for their ‘collec'ons’ project, which contributes 

30% of their final GCSE grade.  

 

A reminder that our Year 7 Parent Informa'on Evening takes place next Tuesday and, once 

again, we look forward to mee'ng our new parents and carers there. 

 

Wishing you all a lovely weekend and L’Shanah Tovah to all those beginning celebra'ons 

of Rosh Hashanah at the weekend.  

 

Meryl Davies  

Headteacher  
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100% A6endance for Academic  

Year 2018-2019 

Raffle entries 

 

The following students a,ained 100% a,endance in the  

last academic year.  

 

Their names will be going into the raffle draw. There will be a separate draw for 

each year group and the draw will take place during year assemblies this term. 

There is a great prize for each winner in the year group.—good luck! 

 

Ms King 

A,endance & Pastoral Manager 

 

Year 7  

Erin  7W 

Daniella 7W 

Isla  7S 

Sophia 7S 

Che'Nye  7F 

Be�y  7G 

Leigh  7G 

Serena 7C 

Natasha 7C 

Debra 7C 

Dolly 7H 

 

Year 9 

Rada 9W 

Xinyu 9S 

Shonaly 9S 

Sophie 9S 

Arani 9F 

Sylvie 9F 

Hannah 9G 

Be�e 9C 

 
 

Year 8 

Cara 8W 

Aisha 8W 

Ashwina 8W 

Akua 8S 

Sadie 8F 

Noah 8G 

Zayna 8G 

Olivia 8C 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 

Jade-Dior 10W 

Iris 10G 

Anna 10C 

Keralie 10H 

Marianne 10H 
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WSFG Community Party  2019 

 

Dear  WSFG School Community, 

 

Each year, we host a Community Party. This is a wonderful event where our whole 

school comes together to organise a Christmas Party for elderly members of our 

community. In recent years, we have hosted around 100 guests! 

 

As part of the celebra'on, we offer each guest a wrapped Christmas giA, delivered 

by our Year 7 elves. We really need your help in order to make this happen. 

 

If you have any NEW and UNWANTED gi<s that would be suitable for an elderly 

person, please ask your child to take it to the Humani'es Faculty in school.  

 

There will be more opportuni'es for students to help this event nearer the 'me. 

 

Many thanks in advance for your kindness and generosity, 

 

Ms M Philippou 

Assistant Headteacher 
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Faculty News  

 

 

Year 9 Tennis Event with Judy Murray 

  

On Monday 23rd September sixteen Year 9 students were selected to a,end a 

tennis training event delivered by Judy Murray (mother of UK tennis players Andy 

and Jamie Murray).  

 

The session was led by Judy at The Feel 

Good Centre and the students took part in 

lots of fun tennis games and prac'ces 

whilst future tennis coaches watched on.   

 

The students were fantas'c during the 

event and had a brilliant 'me learning new 

skills...and mee'ng Judy Murray of course.   

 

Here are some of pictures from the day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Warren  

Student Progress Leader Year 9 
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Gardening Club News 

 

Last week we harvested produce from our school 

allotment garden. 

 

Our harvest of tomatoes was boun'ful. We also 

harvested: onions, spinach, potatoes and garlic. 

With considera'on of what could be made from 

our produce we all agreed on tomato tartlets and 

green pesto. 

 

We worked coopera3vely to make the two recipes 

and eat the tartlets. The remainder of the  

pesto will be used with pasta in a few weeks 3me. 

 

This was one of the best moments I have  

had in Year 7, everyone was included in the  

ac3vi3es. I recommend gardening club to you all. 

Faith  7W 

 

Gardening club is extremely fun. We were able to 

make tomato and pesto tarts, with the crop of  

tomatoes. It was very nice of  Ms Dominique to  

arrange for us to make them. She also gave us  

informa3on on how she grows her vegetables and 

other things. At the end of the day Ms Dominique 

kindly let us take one home and they were  

delicious. 

 

I would encourage everyone to have a look at 

Ms Dominique’s breath-taking garden    

Zarah 7W  

 

 

Ms Dominque 

Key Stage 3  Learning Mentor  
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Walthamstow School For Girls Alumnae Host 

OPEN HOUSE LONDON  

 

 

The alumnae commi,ee hosted another successful Open House London architectural   

design event last weekend, with at least fiAy visitors coming through the door, several of 

whom were ex students reminiscing past school memories. 

 

One of the visitors Margaret Rogers was welcomed by commi,ee member Elaine Light nee 

Webster. Margaret was Elaine's ‘form sister’ when she first started in 1966. This was the 

first 'me they had met in fiAy two years! 

 

Below are their accounts of a form sister, now known as a peer mentor: 

 

'Form sisters' were 6th formers who were assigned to  

mentor'  (in modern terms-new girls in their first year) to 

give them someone to talk to or consult as an alterna3ve to 

their form or subject teacher. A kind of 'buddy' system.  

I remember my own form sisters when I started at WHS in 

1960: they taught us the carol Adeste Fidelis as it was a 

school custom to sing this Christmas carol in La3n rather 

than English, and they helped when a small group of us had 

problems geBng to grips with 'persons' in conjuga3ng 

verbs for the first 3me when learning French. 

Margaret  Rogers  

 

I was lucky enough to have Margaret Rogers as my ‘form  

sister’ in my first year at WHS in 1966. My form teacher 

was  Miss Loynes, the music teacher, and she was  

par3cularly delighted as Margaret was also Head Girl.  

Each form had an Upper Sixth girl assigned to them as Form Sister.  

They acted as a mentor and go-between if needed  between student and teacher.  

Although I say "girl", these 18 year olds seemed incredibly grown up to us! The Form Sisters 

provided a valuable source of support and, at 3mes, comfort too. 

Elaine Light née Webster  

 

The commi,ee would like to thank the site team for seWng up the hall in advance of the 

event and manning the door on Saturday morning, filtering the Open House visitors and 

the Saturday school students and parents.   

 

The Alumnae Commi,ee 

L to R Elaine,  Margaret  
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       WSFG Alumnae is expanding - and you could be a part of it! 

 

            WSFG Alumnae is Looking for Parents and Carers to establish a 

 'WSFG Friends & Carers Alumnae Group’ 

 

At present the WSFG Alumnae is made up of a small commi,ee of alumnae and school 

staff with an ac've interest in the school. In the past years, we have held monthly 

mee'ngs in our bid to keep alumnae updated on each other and the school's development 

and its ac'vi'es.  

 

We produce a termly newsle,er, have a dedicated web area, hold a regular quiz night, run 

the Open House at the school every year and support the school with events and  

ini'a'ves. We would like to con'nue doing so and would welcome the contribu'on of 

parents and carers of students to establish a wider community of friends and alumnae and 

to reinvigorate the group to do more. 

  

If you are interested in joining or would like to be kept updated on the next steps, please 

get in touch with Lesley Winter:         lwinter@wsfg.waltham.sch.uk 

  

Or                     wsfgalumnae@gmail.com  

  

For more informa'on visit our website: 

 h,ps://www.wsfg.waltham.sch.uk/alumnae/whoarewe 

 

Alumnae Mission Statement 

To maintain a suppor've community amongst students, parents and staff, past and 

present, and celebrate Walthamstow School for Girls’ achievements. 

   

Thank you for your support 

Alumnae Commi,ee  

 

Merchandise  

 

Our new mug design, original  

artwork by Nicola Hepworth. 

 

£5 each plus post and packing.  

 

To place an order please contact  

Ms Winter on: 

020 8509 9410 
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Waltham Forest Parent Forum 

Year 11 College InformaBon 
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Year 11 College InformaBon 

Revised  24.09.2019 

 

Pease check regularly as dates/Bmes are added weekly  
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This Weekend:  

Special offer for Walthamstow School for Girls Families  

to see Maggot Moon at the Unicorn Theatre 
 

In an alterna've 1950s Britain, dark government forces are at work and spies and 

surveillance are everywhere. 15-year-old Standish Treadwell tells us his story as he 

forms a plan to try save his best friend and uncover the truth, no ma,er what.  

 

Using live drawing, anima'on and projec'on, Maggot Moon is an u,erly gripping 

show about the power of friendship and imagina'on, based on the award-winning 

novel for young audiences by Sally Gardner. Suitable for ages 9 – 13. 

 

2FOR1 TICKET OFFER FOR THIS WEEKEND 

 

Buy one Bcket at £10 and get a second Bcket free.  

 

To book, add 'ckets to your basket for 28 or 29 September at 1pm and enter the 

promo code MAGGOTFIRST.  

 

The discount will apply at checkout.  

Offer limited and excludes other offers.  

You can also call our Box Office to book on 020 7645 0560.  

We are a 5 minute walk from London Bridge sta'on.   

 

Find out more and book > h,ps://www.unicorntheatre.com/MaggotMoon 
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School Calendar  Dates 2019-2020 

 

Autumn Term 2019 

Monday 2 September to Friday 20 December 2019 

 

            Tuesday 1 October    Year 7 Parent/Carer Informa'on Evening 6pm 

 Tuesday 8 October    Year 11 Parent/Carer Informa'on Evening 6pm 

 Thursday 10 October              Early school closure at 2.30pm for Open Evening 

 Friday 11 October   Staff Training Day  - school closed to students  

 Tuesday 15 October    Year 10 Parent/Carer Informa'on Evening 6pm 

 Wednesday 16 October   Year 7 Se,ling in AAernoon 1.30-3.30pm 

 Half Term: Monday 21 October to Friday 25 October 2019 

 Tuesday 29 October    Year 8 Parent/Carer Informa'on Evening 6pm 

 Thursday 7 November   Year 7 Sharing Evening 6.30pm 

 Monday 11 November - 

 Friday 6 December   Year 11 Mocks Examina'ons 

 Thursday 21 November   Year 9 Parent/Carer Subject Evening  4:30–7pm   

 Monday 9 December   School closed all day  

 Tuesday 10 December  Early school closure at 2.30pm for  

      Community Party  (provisional) 

 

Christmas holiday: Monday 23 December 2019 to Friday 3 January 2020 

 

Spring Term 2020 

Monday 6 January 2020 to Friday 3 April 2020 

 

 Half Term: Monday 17 February to Friday 21 February 2020 

 

Easter Holiday Monday 6 April 2020 to Friday 17 April 2020 

 

Summer Term 2020 

Monday 20 April 2020 to  Friday 17 July 2020.  

 

 Half Term: Tuesday 26 May 2020 to Friday 29 May 2020 


